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banjo  and  baritone  ukulele.  This  was  a  return 
engagement  for  “Ramblin  Richard”  and  a  very 
enjoyable experience for the attendees.

Linwood Dall and Steve Woodman presented an 
“Overview  of  Bicentennial  Reenactments”  in 
November 2016.  They traced the beginnings of 
their  involvement  in  reenactment  groups,  their 
uniforms,  their  travels  and  elaborated  on  the 
equipment,  general  rules  of  conduct  and 
experiences  involved in  recreating  these  unique 
historical events.

Following  the  winter  break,  our  March  2017 
program  highlighted  Lee  Burnett,  a  Sanford 
resident, who has been highly involved with the 
Sanford Trails Committee.  He gave a history of 
the  formation  of  the  committee,  its  goals  and 
plans for the future to benefit the citizens of our 
city.  The information he shared greatly increased 
the knowledge of one of our great local natural 
sources of recreation, our trails.

“Polio: Its History, the Nature of the Disease and 
Attempts  to  Eradicate  It”  was  the  title  of  the 
April  2017  program  presented  by  Lawrence 
Furbish, a past president of the Rotary Club of 
Sanford-Springvale and Rotary District Governor 
for Southern Maine and Coastal New Hampshire. 
Lawrence discussed the efforts put forth by the 
Rotary  Club  to  educate  and  to  assist  in  the 
treatment and eradication of this disease.

In May 2017, “Exploring the Beauty of Mid-Coast 
Maine”  presented  by  Freeport’s  Michael  Perry 
provided the audience with a colorful slide show 
journey  from the  ship-building  city  of  Bath on 
the  Kennebec  River  to  the  hills  of  Camden 
overlooking Penobscot Bay.  This seaside summer 
vacation journey was comprised of tales and trivia 
stretching from Poet Edna St. Vincent Millay to 
baseball  great  Jackie  Robinson  to  Oz’s  Wicked 
Witch  of  the  West!   His  humorous  narration 
added  to  a  very  interesting  and  enjoyable 
presentation.

Our September 2017 meeting was the opening of 
the  Thoma s  Gooda l l  Exh ib i t  and  the 
announcement  of  Dr.  Muriel  Poulin’s  generous 

gift to the Historical Society covered elsewhere 
in this Newsletter.

In  October  2017  our  meeting  was  part  of  the 
Annual Sanford Film Festival during which “The 
Town  that  Refused  to  Die”  was  screened  once 
again,  along  with  several  other  films  including 
one  made  during  the  opening  of  our  present 
High School in 1970.

Our November 2017 program was Tim Caverly 
to took his audience by canoe down the Allagash 
Wilderness Waterway.  Caverly was a Maine Park 
Ranger for 32 years and is the author of seven 
books about Maine’s northern forest.

A l l  museum  sponsored  programs  f rom 
September-November and March-May are open 
to the public and are free of charge.  

Edmund E. Goodwin House 
Receives Maine Preservation Honor

 
Just after the publication of our last newsletter, 
Maine Preservation singled out the Edmund E. 
Goodwin  House  for  inclusion  on  its  2016 
Honors List, describing the house as an historic 
treasure.   Christopher  Closs,  field  service 
advisor for the organization, said, “It’s a rather 
rare occurrence to find a building in a downtown 
environment … largely intact with virtually all of 
it architectural details including wall paper and 
paint” .   The  house  was  among  f i f teen 
properties  to  be  so  honored  at  the  awards 
banquet  which  took  place  at  the  Portland 
Country  Club.   The  other  recipients  were 
former schools, courthouses and churches.  The 
Springvale home was the only house to make the 
honors  list.   The  award  honors  everyone 
involved,  the  Historical  Society  stressed, 
including  those  whose  contributions  made  the 
purchase  of  the  remarkable  house  and  its 
restoration possible.   Just one year earlier the 
house  was  placed  on  the  National  Register  of 
His tor ic  P laces  by  the  Uni ted  Sta tes 
Department of the Interior.
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Name

Address

City State Zip Code

Telephone Email

Student $10.00 per year Lifetime membership per person $400.00

Individual $25.00 per  year Sustaining Member  $100.00 per year

Family $40.00 per year Benefactor $500.00 per year

Call me about how I can volunteer to assist the Sanford-Springvale Historical Society.

Please make your check payable to the Sanford-Springvale Historical Society.  Your contribution is tax-deductible.  
Mail your contribution to:  Sanford=Springvale-Historical Society,  P. O. Box 276, Springvale, ME  04083

Memberships in the Sanford-Springvale Historical Society are our most important source of continuing support.  
The museum and our programs depend on you!

Sanford - Springvale Historical Society
P. O. Box 276
Springvale, Maine  04083


